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ORDER ON MOTION FOR 

CONTINUANCE 

On January I 0, 2020, Gene Burrus ("Objector") filed a Motion for Continuance of Hearing. The 
Objector filed a supplement to his original motion on January 13, 2020. The City of Seattle 
("City") filed a response to the motion. In addition, some other individual objectors have included 
a request for continuance in their objections. 

The motion alleges that the Objector does not have adequate time to prepare for hearing based on 
the City's release date of documents and the timing of notice for the hearing relative to the date of 
the hearing. 

Some of the objections filed include the following paragraph or something similar: 

Request for Delay of Assessment Hearing. In preparation of this object and 
appeal, we have been informed that the Final Special Benefit Study, and 
Addenda Volume had not been made available to property owners until 
January 4, 2020, although the 237-page Final Study is dated November 18, 
2019 and the 214-page Addenda Volume dated November 12, 2019. The 
Hearing Examiner should continue the final assessment hearings currently 
set for February 4, 2020 for at least 90 days to allow time for property 
owners to locate, analyze, and respond to the Final Special Benefit Study. 

These requests of other objectors ("Requests for Continuance"), that are imbedded m the 
objections, are being considered by the Hearing Examiner as motions for a continuance. 

The City objects to the motion on the basis that the Objector has adequate time to prepare for 
hearing, and case cited by the Objector is inapposite to the current hearing. 

The City issued notice of the February 4, 2020 Waterfront LID Assessment Hearing on 
_________ . Proposed final Waterfront LID assessments have been available on the 
website of Seattle's City Clerk and Office of the Waterfront and Civic Projects since at least 
November 19, 2019. In addition, the City sent a link to the proposed final assessment roll via e­
mail to a standing property owner listserv on December 3, 2019. Lastly, the Final Special 
Benefit Study authored by the City's appraiser (ABS Valuation) and its addenda have been 
available on the same websites since January 7, 2020. 




